


Columbia Friends of the Electric Trail
Meeting Minutes
April 5, 2021
	
The regular meeting of the Columbia Friends of the Electric Trail was called to order at 6:05PM, on April 5, 2021, a Google virtual meeting, by Ron Rich, Chair.
Attendance
Board members: Ron Rich, Jake Samascott, Jerry Callahan, Deb Shakotko, Dave Kolb, Robin Benziger, Lee Jamison. Not present: Paul Webber, Lisa Hendler
Review March 1, 2021 Board Meeting Minutes
Minutes for the above meeting were approved on a motion by Jerry, seconded by Dave.
Treasurer and Budget Status Reports
See attached Treasurer Report for February 28, 2021 - April 2, 2021, and Budget Status Report dated April 3, 2021. These were approved on a motion by Deb, seconded by Lee. Jerry reminded us that we continue to be behind budget on membership dues.
Membership Report
Ron said we now have 117 members in total.
Strategic Planning Committee Report
The strategy retreat sessions have been completed. The committee will meet soon to review retreat results and tactics for presentation to board. We are financially supported by a P&TNY grant for our strategic plan development and Ron reminded us that we may have additional money in our P&TNY grant funds for printing of brochures or related materials.
Training and Maintenance Committee Report
Jake picked up our new UTV. A training will be held April 18 for new maintenance volunteers. Ron mentioned that site prep for the Niverville maintenance equipment storage facility must be completed by Colarusso by the end of May. (As of this writing, it is now complete.) We expect to hear in April about our BOGC grant application for $2500 for a proposed shipping container storage unit to be located near the Stockport trail head. We expect this container to cost approx. $3500.
We then also discussed our Earth Day plans coordinating with the Boy Scouts. We expect Boy Scout troops to be assigned a particular trail area for clean-up, for April 24 or 25, to be finalized shortly. Ron had CFET Earth Day buttons made for the scouts.
Ron also mentioned we need to purchase more string trimmers, a total expense of $1500-$1600.
Web Development Proposal
Lee reported that the web development committee has met twice with Jen at Solasus and are looking for feedback to the committee on websites we particularly like.
Grant Updates
See above regarding BOGC pending grant. 
We have received our final Greenway 2020 grant reimbursement. Ron submitted the 2021 Greenway grant and we may begin booking hours against the new grant on April 1.
We have $5000 remaining in our P&TNY grant.
In May, we can once again submit a Hudson River Bank Foundation grant application.
Jerry will talk to the Community Bank manager regarding any possible grant applications.
Earth Day Plans
See above, discussed in the Training and Maintenance Committee report. Dave and Ron are working on this.
Albany Engineering Recreation Plans
Information was presented by Lee on the Recreation Plan for Stuyvesant on the Allied Health land. We briefly discussed parking, as this plan shares parking with CFET in Stuyvesant. Ron will be reaching out to Andy Beers to understand his interest in potentially coordinating with this project.
Other Business
Jerry mentioned the credit card status and credit limits re: purchase of the string trimmers, mentioned above. There should be sufficient credit available for this purchase. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM. Next meeting May 3, 2021, 6PM, a virtual Google meeting. Jake will send out a meeting link prior to this date.
Submitted by Deb Shakotko, Secretary
Attachments: March Treasurer’s report and budget.
	
	

	
	






